

# CYFEILLION YSGOL BRO P LENYDD FRIENDS

# Gyda dygnwch a dysg fe dyfwn

Pennaeth / Headtreacher - Mrs Carys Hughes B.A Y Ffor, Pwllheli, Gwynedd, LL536UP ebost / email – Carys.Hughes@broplenydd.ysgoliongwynedd.cymru Ffon / Tel - 01766 810 625 Gwefan / Website - www.ysgolbroplenydd.org

# Wednesday, September 21st, 7pm at school

#### Present

Natalie Coles-Williams
Lona Wynn Jones
Caryl Jones Parry
Llinos Hughes
Gemma Dobson
Carol Davies
Nikki Williams
Sian Pritchard
Lois Morgan Pritchard
Bev Atkin
Gwenno Jones
Carys Hughes

## **Apologies**

Catrin Shilvock
Ffion Ferris
Elliw Hughes
Chris Newsham
Haf Griffith-Thomas

Carys Hughes, Headteacher welcomed everyone to the meeting. She noted that this was the first meeting since 2019 due to the effects of Covid19. She thanked everyone present for their support and the names of all who had apologized were announced.

## Grotto

CH shared the fact that Tyddyn Sachau Nurseries had been in contact to announce that their annual Santa Claus Grotto was reopening this year and that they were as usual giving the school first refusal on organizing the Grotto for

profit. CH said that this was too good a chance to miss since the grotto had brought in large sums of money to the school fund in the past. On the other hand she noted that there was a lot of work involved in organizing and running the grotto during a busy time for all. Everyone present agreed that Tyddyn Sachau's offer should be accepted since it was too good a chance to miss.

## Treasurer

CH announced that Emma Parry, the treasurer had contacted her to declare that she would be giving up her office and that Marina Owen [a former parent and Friends' Member] name should be taken off the account. A request was made from the floor for the current balance to be known and for EP to bring the account's documentation to school. A new treasurer was not elected.

# Money Raising Activities

- It was decided to accept Tyddyn Sachau's offer to run the Grotto which would be opening on November 19th
- It was decided to hold the School's Christmas Fair on December 2nd
- It was decided that the Friends would consider supporting Pwllheli Rotary's Father Christmas. Gemma Dobson agreed to be the new contact for the Rotary

## **Decisions**

- CH to ask Eirion Jones, the caretaker to look for presents left over since Christmas 2019
- CH to ask Emma Parry to transfer the Friends' Account documentation and current balance to school
- Make a request for the school's classes to make decorations for the fair / organize a games room
- Charge outside stall holders at the fair for £15 per table
- Invite Selina Jones, Pwyth Pistyll, Cardiau Menna?
- Ask other parents if they would be interested in running a beauty stall Lois
   / Stacey
- Ask Chris Newsham if he would be able to organize the turkey
- Look for Santa Clauses 4 needed every weekend!

Next meeting - Wednesday, October 12th at 7pm at school